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Tric H. Holder, Ir.
Jubge December 6, 1989

Jerry Black, Chief
Environmental Crimes Section
Lands Division

U.S. Department of Justice
Post Office Box 23985
L'Enfant Plaza Station
wWashington, D.C. 20026

Dear Mr. Black:

I am writing to commend one of your staff attorneys, RPefer#
JPMcGrath, about his performance in the case of United States v.
Williams-Godfrey. This was a rather complicated trial with a
vast amount of documentary and physical evidence. Mr. McGrath
was masterful in his presentation to the jury and in his cross-
examination of the defendant. He also made just about all the
right tactical moves.

It was a real pleasure to have Mr. McGrath appear before me
both in that trial and in others. He is a young lawyer with a
great amount of dedication and ability. I fully expect that I
will be reading wonderful things about him in the "big cases" he
will undoubtedly be handling in the future.

Sincerely, j

Eric B. Holder, Jr.
Associate Judge
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The State of Nefn Hampshire
Superior Court

HAROLD W. PERKINS BOX 418
ASSOCIATE JUSTICE CONTOOCOOK. N.H. 03229

Retired

September 7, 2012
Office of Bar Admissions
Supreme Court of South Carolina
P.O. Box 11330

Re:  Peter G. McGrath (d.o.b. 6/28/1961)/NH Bar ID 5564
Dear Office of Bar Admissions:

This is to provide a letter of reference for Attorney Peter G. McGrath, NH Bar ID 5564,
d/o/b 6/28/61.

I have known Peter for more than ten years. I observed Peter handle many hearings and
trials over the years in the New Hampshire Superior Court. Peter is a former federal prosecutor
and a member of the United States District Court Bar. He is an ethical and a strong advocate for
his clients.

Peter is an aggressive advocate-and a well respected member of the Bar. I recommend
that he be admitted to practice in South Carolina. Attorney McGrath is honest, hardworking and
very competent.

I am happy to provide this recommendation on his behalf.

Very truly yours,

Harold W. Perkins ‘
Associate Justice
(Retired)




